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I am writing on behalf of the Australian Renewable Energy Agency (ARENA) in response to 

your request of 9 October 2017 seeking submissions to the independent review of the Public 

Governance, Performance and Accountability Act 2013 (Cth) (PGPA Act) and the Public 

Governance, Performance and Accountability Rule 2014 (PGPA Rules). 

For ease of reference, our submission addresses the broad objectives of the review, with 

specific reference made to those provisions (applicable to ARENA) that we consider warrant 

amendment, clarification or comment. 

Impact of the new legislative framework 

It is ARENA's view that the new legislative framework has generally been successful in 

streamlining requirements for agencies, in particular through the consolidation of a range of 

instruments under the PGPA Rules. We note that technical amendments have been made to 

improve the operation of the Act and that in so doing, greater certainty has been provided to 

agencies such as ARENA as to their legislative requirements. 

We do note, however, that not all equivalent provisions from the Financial Management and 

Accountability Act 1997 (FMA Act) and the Commonwealth Authorities and Companies Act 

1997 (CAC Act) have been included in the PGPA Act. A director's statutory right of access 

to 'books' provided for under the CAC Act is not included in the PGPA Act or PGPA Rules. 

Under section 27L of the CAC Act, directors had a right to inspect and copy books for the 

purposes of a legal proceeding to which the entity is a party, that the director proposes in 







ARENA's audit committee would welcome further consultation by the Department of Finance 

in the development of PGPA guidance and advice, given the greater depth of experience and 

understanding within audit committees. 

We are happy to have this submission published and thank you for the opportunity to make a 

submission. 

Ivor F 1schknecht 

Chief Executive Officer, ARENA 


